Manatee County Public Schools Academic Statement 2017-2018

Implement a student-centered, standards-based, rigorous teaching and learning process that will positively impact all student learning of the Next Generation and Common Core Standards; to ensure the success of all students on state assessments, the next grade level, prepared for graduation and college/career readiness.

Bayshore! "From Crayons and Glue to Caps and Grows"



Our mission is to close the achievement gap by preparing all students for college and success in a global society.

CONVENERS: Bee Vang MEETING: 1st SAC Meeting

LOCATION: Front Office Conf. room Date: Tuesday, September 19, 2017

AGENDA

G: : 0 1	AGENDA
Sign-in & welcome	Meeting started at 8:05 am
	Bee Vang welcomed everyone to the new school year. She thanked
	everyone for attending our first SAC meeting.
SAC Board Election for 2017-	The SAC flyer went home to parents September 6. September 8-16 was no
2018	school due to hurricane Irma. The bottom portion of the SAC flyer included
	a tear off to nomination for SAC Chair for 2017-2018 and/or if parents
	wanted to be SAC members this school year. Due to the hurricane school
	closure, this might be a reason where parents might have not had the chance
	to turn slips back to school. Mrs. West recommended that the SAC Chair
	election be table to the October SAC meeting. Everyone agreed.
School Improvement Plan and	Mrs. West shared that the SIP is completed. The due date was move a week
Budget for 2017-2018	later due to hurricane school closures. It is being revised and due Friday,
	September 22. The SIP goals this year is to increase student achievement
	scores 40% or more in the areas of math, science, writing and reading. Our
	school is also getting the UniSIG grant of \$308,940.00. With the grant, the
	school is hoping to hire two additional paraprofessionals and 2 permanent
	substitute teachers. We hope to receive the grant in October. This year with
	some of the SIP funds, the school has purchased and is using Math
	Acaletics for 30 minutes each day with students and are looking into the
	science one as well. Our school grade is a D and with the district mandates,
	we are doing the extended day push-in to the classrooms for an hour with
	extra support with SRA. SRA is taught by certified teachers in the
	classrooms and are focused in small group instruction.
School Safety & Security	Mrs. West shared that our school was used as a shelter during the hurricane
	evacuation. Almost 2000 people seek shelter here. There were 3 other
	principals here to help with registration and to help run the shelter. The school
	had 5 national guardsmen and 4 officers here as well to help monitor the
	building. There must have been 100 plus pets during the evacuation.
	Overall, everything went smooth. The school lost power Saturday and the
	generator did not work. There were two minor incidents, but it got taken care
	of right away. Mrs. West also expressed her concern about student tardiness.
	It is a problem. Parents are not bringing the students to school on time with
	the school hours changed. It is not that the lines are long. The long lines have
	gotten better with time. Breakfast starts at 7:30 am. On the street for extra
	safety issues. Mrs. West have asked the county/city to hold the light for 5
L	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

	extra seconds and requested for more police help with arrival and dismissal
	time, but have not gotten any. Parents are parking across the library parking
	lot and kids crossing on their own. This is not safe for students. The District
	people came out to look at our arrival and dismissal time and they said we
	were fine.
Parental	Mrs. Vang gave an update on Parental Involvement. The first parent
Involvement	workshop will be on Wednesday, September 27 th from 1:00 pm to 2:00 pm
Update	in room 132. The topics are The Walking School Bus and The Importance
	of Daily School Attendance. The Adult English Class will start in October.
	Mrs. Annie Marquez will be the instructor. Mrs. Vang will check and see if
	any paras in the school would like to do the Childcare for the Adult English
	Class. The school Event Calendar for 2017-2018 is being worked on. We
	hope to finish it by the end of September. Parents will receive copies so
	they are aware of the different events coming up for the school year.
Other businesses	Mrs. West shared that Mr. Zahara is the computer tech person and is
	retiring. His last day is Tuesday, September 26. Tom Moore will be the
	new tech person. He comes from the EBD classroom. A new EBD para
	will need to be hired. Mr. Jolley, a 5 th grade teacher recently resigned. His
	class is being split until a new teacher can be hired.
	Mrs. Diana Wendell updated about the Elf Shop for this school year. The
	set-up date and open date is November 27th. Melanie and Trudi said they
	can help too. Three other parents to help as well. Bee Vang shared that Tess
	Chawi, a former business partner has reached out and said she can help with
	set-up the Elf Shop storefront.
	The next SAC meeting date is Tuesday, October 24 th at 8:00 am.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 am

Attendance: Jackie West, Bee Vang, Margarita Posada, Diana Wendell, Yasundry Gomez